Minutes Clifton/Clifton East PACT meeting

Thursday 26th March 2009, 7:30pm
Location: The New Hall, Clifton High School.

Persons Present

Stephen Perry (Chair)

PC 1171 Nick Shaw
PCSO 9758 Richard Yule
PCSO 7068 Susan Passmore
Stephen Williams, MP

Barbara Janke, Councillor Clifton Ward and Leader of Bristol City Council
Simon Cook, Councillor Clifton East Ward and Dep. Leader of Bristol City Council
Brian Price, Councillor Clifton Ward
Pru Archer, Bristol University
Apologies

PC Jeremy Burstow
Ariaf Hussain

Introduction

Mr Perry thanked everyone for attending, summarised the last meeting and outlined the agenda, putting it to the floor for agreement of the format for this meeting.
Mr Perry summarised the 3 priorities from the October PACT meeting

1) Bins on Pavements – Cllr Price stated that the issue with bins on pavements was raised at a recent Neighbourhood Partnership meeting. He further stated that a trial within Clifton East had proven to be very successful.
Cllr Cook stated that there were too many bins (general waste; recycling and food wastes), especially along rows of terraced houses that cause the problem. He further stated that the whole process of waste collection needed to be more presentable, simplified and convenient; and also that more enforcement should take place. It was also mentioned that recycling waste points could be an answer to this problem and reduce the number of bins that are being used at present.
2) Traffic and Parking Offences – around educational establishments. The local beat team have patrolled the schools on numerous occasions at the beginning and end of the school day; and have had inputs into the school newsletters to make parents aware as to what actions the police are taking. Several people have been dealt with for various offences.
3)
Anti-social Behaviour and Noise – around licensed premises. PC Shaw explained that Clifton Village has been highlighted as a potential Cumulative Impact Zone (CIZ) due to large numbers of licensed premises. It was also mentioned about the appearance of large groups of men and how they seem to affect the atmosphere of the area. Due to this, several licensees have decided to look into setting up a ‘Pubwatch’ scheme and plan to hold regular meetings to discuss issues such as whether it is a good idea for the pubs to employ door staff etc.


PC Shaw has requested for more police presence in the area at peak times.
Report from PC Burstow. There is already a CIZ around parts of Whiteladies Rd and this is to be reviewed in a few months time.

There has already been a challenge on a license in the Clifton East Ward that was brought about by a local resident. 

A second premise on the Whiteladies Rd has already been given an action plan by police and we are looking at a formal challenge to the license very soon.
PC Burstow’s report concluded that we cannot always challenge licenses, but what we always need is evidence. This comes from many different sources, but nothing quite beats a complaint from a local resident, as you’re the ones who suffer. I would ask anyone who has a problem to report it to the local beat team.

PC Shaw then gave a brief overview on the changes going on within the policing areas and that this would not affect how the area is being policed at present, but how it may affect future PACT meetings, as Clifton and Clifton East Wards are being aligned with Cabot Ward as a result of Neighbourhood Partnerships.
It was then discussed as to whether the PACT meetings should be aligned with those in Cabot or to remain as they are. This was put to a vote to the people present and it was unanimously agreed to stay as it is.

Mr Perry opened the meeting to the public to raise priorities:

Priorities discussed

· Street Drinkers – ‘Down and Outs’ drinking in public places, i.e. St Andrews Graveyard/Birdcage Walk and Alma Road junct. with Whiteladies Road. PC Shaw informed everyone that the people responsible are very well known to us, and that this is the way they have chosen to live their lives.
· Persistent Beggar in Clifton Village - PC Shaw stated that he was having difficulty taking any action against the person in question, as no one is prepared to give statements about his begging. Also, local shop keepers do not help when they are seen to give the individual free food and drink, thus making the area too appealing for him to leave. PC Shaw said that he is more than willing to take complaints and deal with this issue.

· Camping Van’s and Older vehicles – Predominately on Pembroke Road and St John’s Road. 7068 explained possible removal via Civic Amenities Act, but was dependant on whether there was a registered keeper or not. The 0845 456 7000 number was given out for anyone that wishes to inform the police of any vehicles.
· Licensing for tables, chairs and ‘A’ boards for any establishments’ wishing to put these out onto the footpaths.

· Local Council should be responsible for all parking offences, whether it is double or single yellow lines, to dropped kerbs and bus stops. It was advised that this issue be raised at the next Neighbourhood Partnership meeting. 

Mr Perry then asked everyone what the 3 priorities should be and it was decided that we should continue to focus on the previous 3:
1. Bins on pavements – people leaving them out, therefore obstructing the footpath and making it difficult for pedestrians to walk along them.
Representatives from the council have taken ownership of this issue. 
2. Driving offences around education establishments, with specific reference to speeding and inconsiderate parking. Two highlighted areas are: 
A: Clifton College, namely College Road, Guthrie Road and The Avenue.
B: Christchurch Primary School, namely Royal Park.

3. Anti-social behaviour and noise - licensed premises.
Problems of outside drinking, large groups and general ASB associated with licensed premises and night time economy. Two highlighted areas are: 
A: Whiteladies Road, between the junctions of Oakfield Road and Hurle Road.
B: Clifton Village, namely the streets of Boyce’s Avenue, Kings Road, The Mall and Princess Victoria Street.
It was then discussed who should be invited to the next meeting. It was decided that representatives from Bristol City Council’s Waste Management and Licensing departments should be present due to issues raised.
The date of the next PACT meeting has been arranged for Thursday 18th June. Time and venue to be confirmed.

